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A Message from Our President—Connie Walker


As usual, summer is bustling right along, and while many things are not at all as usual, many things are comforting and perennial.  The corn has tasseled, and gardens are beginning to burst.  We have already been offered more lettuce and zucchini than any reasonable person could consume.  Children are playing Marco Polo in the backyard pool, and pets are getting lots of exercise as owners combat restlessness and inactivity.  Yards are groomed and lush with bright profusions of flowers.  I’m sure that many homes are getting more attention this year than they have in a long time.
That last observation causes my mother’s words to echo in my head.  Always a bit of a Pollyanna, she would tell us that “something good will come out of the bad.”  Well, the streets are full of people strolling, biking, chatting, and getting fresh air.  Local nurseries say that sales are booming as we all work to create beautiful, peaceful settings for ourselves.  Turn on your phone or computer and view countless videos of antics that make us gasp or chuckle as people entertain themselves and us in positive and creative ways.
Since it looks as if we won’t be meeting physically for a while yet, maybe we can help entertain each other by sharing the best activities and pastimes we are enjoying right now.  I’m hoping that we can create lists of books, yard or board games, computer games, movies, recipes, and other amusements that we have discovered.  We could explain in a sentence or two why we find them so engaging.  Even a brief description or comment would help us see if this would be “our cup of tea.”  As an example, we have discovered a dice game called Quixx.  The goal is to use number combinations and certain colors of the dice to fill in boxes and score points.  It takes some strategy, and of course, some luck!  I haven’t won yet, but I still find it entertaining.  

Consider sometime over the next two or three weeks emailing Marty Reddinger at reddingermartha@gmail.com with a description of a really great book or game or recipe!  Think of a fellow PASR member that you haven’t seen since March and give him/her a call.  Let’s make sure we find “something good” out there! 
I DON’T HAVE TO GO BACK TO SCHOOL PICNIC  UPDATE!!
Dear Fellow Picnikers:  We contacted the Parks Department about the use of the pavilion behind the zoo for our picnic and were told that the pavilion and all city picnic areas will not open until we are out of all the color phases!  So we have no choice but to cancel our September picnic:(
We’ve heard the picnic tables are piled up somewhere on the grounds to prevent people from using them.
If you sent your reservation to Mary Ellen, your money will be refunded.  We will mail that to you soon:)  You have probably already received your money!
Hope to see everyone at a meeting in the near future.
The Picnic Committee

RETIREE ENRICHMENT GRANT


Mary Duncan has applied for and received a $25 Grant to join the Jefferson Society.  Congratulations, Mary!   We hope your experience with the Jefferson Society programs is interesting and informative.

The Erie Chapter of PASR Website

The Erie Chapter of PASR now has a website.  It has been launched through the state office WIX account.  You can view the website by using the following E address:
www.pasr.org/chapters/Erie/Erie.html
We may have a shorter Web address that we can use, but for now that is the one which will take you there.  We will eventually have pictures of our own officers instead of the random pictures that are there now.  We need to have a face-to-face meeting to make that happen!
Social Service Memorial Honor Fund (SSMHF)

PASR’s Social Service Memorial Honor Fund Committee is organized to help members across the state who are in need.  The members in need are retirees who become ill and are confined to their home, hospital, or skilled nursing facility, etc.  The fund exists to help those members in need by providing moral support, offering financial assistance, and giving small gifts, sending cards, and visiting the sick and homebound.  If a member passes, a card is sent to their family and a donation from our chapter is made in their memory to the State Memorial Honor Fund.
If you know of anyone who might be in need of a visit from an SSMHF volunteer for emotional support or a little gift, please let Phyllis Rzodkiewicz, przodkiewicz@roadrunner.com, know.  All information is kept confidential. 
 
OUR NEXT MEETING (?)

Our President, Connie Walker, will be meeting soon with Lori Space who is the Banquet Manager at the Zem Zem Shrine Club.   At this time with the current guidelines, there will be no PASR meetings.  We are printing the lunch information so that we are ready for the first meeting when it comes.  The State PASR Office has mandated that all meetings through the end of August will be by teleconference or Zoom meetings.  Therefore, we can do nothing until September and maybe longer depending on the Governor’s guidelines.  Connie will let everyone know as soon as she receives information about the situation.  Thanks for being patient!  We will get together soon!

PASR LUNCH INFORMATION FOR 2020-2021
PASR LUNCH INFORMATION FOR 2020 – 2021

To make a lunch reservation:


Sign up at a PASR luncheon for the following month’s lunch or


Call, text or email Pat Crist by the Friday prior to the lunch.

•
Call (449-3509) and leave a message

•
Text (449-3509) 

•
Email (pcrist331@yahoo.com)

Pat will respond to your message within 24 hours.  If she doesn’t, please resend your message.

If you need a vegetarian meal, please tell Pat when you leave your message.

To cancel a lunch reservation:


If you made a lunch reservation and are unable to attend, please contact Pat Crist by the Friday prior to the lunch meeting.  If you do not cancel your reservation, you will be billed $13.00 for the lunch that was ordered for you.  See contact information above.

LUNCH MENU—COST  $13.00

Dues Reminder to Chapter Members
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PASR calls for donations to the Social Service 
Memorial Honor fund



SSMHF



Gifts from the heart



State funds depleted during recent recession



In a letter sent to all PASR members in late October from Diana Fasenmeyer, SSMHF 
State Chairman, it was announced that the fund lost much of its value due to the 2008-2010 
market  decline  and  from  increased  demand  from   older  PASR  members  whose  personal 



saving were also affected at that time and are still struggling to servive on very meager pensions.  If you received one 
of those letters and have not yet sent a contribution to state headquarters you can respond by contacting our 
Chapter SSMHF Committee chairman,  Lynette Coleman, and making your contribution directly to her.  



The fund exists to help members in need, to provide moral support, offer financial assistance, and to provide 
gifts and visits to the sick and homebound.   Contributions to the MHF are used entirely for helping members in 
times of emotional and financial distress.  Since its inception PASR  has provided more than $100,000 in direct 
financial aid to members in serious need.  



On a more personal level, SSMHF  committee  members  from  our  chapter  have  over  the  years  provided 
special gifts, cards, and most importantly, personal visits to members in hospitals, nursing homes, and to those who 
are homebound.  Please see Lynette to learn of ways you can aid our local SSMHF committee in their work.



He was sitting alone having his lunch. The room was cheerful with big windows, 
book shelves, couches, and tables. A caregiver stopped by to see how his lunch was and if 
he were eating. He stopped when he saw me. With a twinkle in his eye he asked. “What 
are you doing here?” I’m here to see you I said. “You are? “he said. We had a lovely visit. 
He asked questions about all that I was doing. We shared stories about our school 
experiences. 



He was truly happy for my visit. I was truly happy that I took the time 
to make that visit. We of PASR are so much more than lunches, RECRO, and politics. We 
can touch the heart of this community with our time and our caring. We volunteer in so 
many ways in so many places. 



That day I wore a PASR button. People stopped to ask me what that meant. Our community needs to 
know us. So when you go out to volunteer advertise us with pride, because we are so much more.  



Happy Holidays to all of you. 



Happy  Thanksgiving










Thank you Erie County Chapter members for renewing your local membership in such a timely fashion!  Your chapter membership is good from 7/1/20 thru 6/30/21.
If you are one of the few that have not renewed your membership during the last several months, it is not too late?  Submit your $12.00 dues payment and your membership will be reinstated immediately.

We don’t want to lose you!

Please submit your dues payment to Mary Ellen Lieb:

3841 Parkside Ave.

Erie, PA  16508

Make checks payable to:  Erie County PASR

Benefits of Joining Erie County Chapter PASR
· Continued fellowship

· Educational grants

· Legislative updates (ex. Concerning pension fund)

· Member benefits

· Monthly luncheon

· Recreational trips and outings

· Retirement planning seminars

· Social service outreach to members in need

· Volunteer opportunities
O B I T U A R I E S
April and May



4/03/20                    Benjamin H. Winslow, III

4/06/20                    William J. “Wink” O’Brien

4/09/20                    Susan W. Kingston

4/10/20                    Paul F. Rose

4/12/20                    Olive J. Tomat Johnson

4/15/20                    Dixie Lee Corwin

4/16/20                    Karen Louise Kwiatkowski

4/18/20                    Byron E. Leftwich

4/19/20        **         Mary Ellen Johnson                                    

4/19/20                    Richard W. “Rich” Sult
 

5/03/20                    Janet A. Reiser

5/04/20                    Frank L. Sturgeon

5/08/20                    Joy M. Jewell

5/10/20                    Rita E. Padovani DeCarolis

5/18/20        **         Dorothy C. Porter                                        

5/20/20                    John C. Tomikel

5/20/20                    Virginia “Ginny” McMann Konen

5/22/20                    Donald E. Roberts

5/23/20                    Patrick Joseph “Guido” Calabrese

5/26/20                    Bonnie Louise (Stiffler) Snyder

5/27/20                    Walter William “Bill” Brown

5/27/20                    Antoinette A. (Fratarcangeli) Necci
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5/30/20                    Michael J. Pruvendenti

5/31/20                    Walter B. Bagnoni
Our friend and member, Sandee Brindle, passed away earlier this summer.  We thought that some of our members would like to send a card to her brother.  
Dennis Brindle

2943 Bough Avenue, Unit A

Clearwater, FL   33760-1586

A New Addition to Our Newsletter


The box that you see on this page contains some names and telephone numbers/email address that our members may need to know at one time or another.  Please cut this box out and keep it in a place where you can find it.   We are hoping to gather information about members who are ill or who are having surgery in a timely fashion.  We can also post volunteer information about organizations which our members bring to us.  We can renew our membership or have a friend join using these numbers.
[image: image4.jpg]




�








Need To Get In Touch?


PASR 					(717) 697-707


	878 Century Drive


	Mechanicsburg, PA 17055


Executive Director			Mark A. McKillop


President				Judith Schaffer


- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -


Region 9 Director			Martha Reddinger


					(814) 440-1795


Erie Chapter President		Connie Walker


					(814) 474-3563


Corresponding Secretary		Joyce Mineo


	Contact for cards		J.mineo@verizon.net


Membership	Mary Hoffman	(814) 873-2981


		Mary Ellen Lieb	(814) 873-1284


Keep these names and phone numbers for your future reference.














